Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim discusses with the British ambassador bilateral
relations and cooperation between both countries
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Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq (ISCI), stressed the
importance of strengthening the bilateral Iraqi-British relations and cooperation in various
fields, especially in building the democratic institutions in the country.

This came up when His Eminence received at his Baghdad office His Excellency Simon Coles,
Ambassador of the United Kingdom to Iraq, on Wednesday, December 26, 2012.

On his part, the British ambassador stressed his country’s support of and participation in
building the democratic institutions and in working towards stabilizing the conditions in Iragq,
expressing his appreciation of the role Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim plays in the political process

and his initiatives to bring viewpoints closer and to thus end crises..



